
The Chairperson of the African Union Commission unequivocally con-

demns the second takeover of power by force in Burkina Faso. 

Addis Ababa, 30 September 2022: In strong support of ECOWAS, the Chair-

person of the African Union Commission, H.E. Moussa Faki Mahamat, and  

in conformity with the Lomé Declaration of Year 2000, the African Charter 

on Democracy, Elections and Governance and the Accra Declaration on Un-

constitutional Changes of Government, expresses his deep concern about the 

resurgence of unconstitutional changes of Government in Burkina Faso and 

elsewhere on the African Continent. 

The Chairperson calls upon the military to immediately and totally refrain 

from any acts of violence or threats to the civilian population, civil liberties, 

human rights,  and ensure strict compliance with electoral deadlines for the 

restoration of Constitutional order by 1 July 2024, at the latest. 

The Chairperson reaffirms the continued support of the African Union to the 

people of Burkina Faso to ensure peace, stability and development of the 

country.
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